
 

 
 

 
 

                       
  

        
 
 
 

     
 

   
     

     
 

 
   

     
 

 
 

     
 

      
 

                       
     

 
 

                             
 

  
                                 

                       
                       

                       
                     

                             
                  

David Edwards 
University Legal Advisor 
Harper Adams University 
Newport 
Shropshire 
TF10 8NB 
By email only: 
dedwards@harper-adams.ac.uk 

24 June 2020 

Dear Mr Edwards, 

Request for Privy Council consent to amend the Articles of Association of 
Harper Adams University 

Thank you for your email dated 22 June 2020, the contents of which have been 
noted. 

I am writing to confirm on behalf of the Privy Council that, given the enactment of the 
relevant provisions of the Higher Education and Research Act 2017, that any 
references to the need for Privy Council approval of Harper Adams University’s 
Articles of Association, along with any references to Instrument and Articles of 
Government, can now be removed from the University’s Articles of Association. 
However, it is a matter for the University to ensure, and seek its own reassurances 
where necessary, that any changes to its governance arrangements comply with 
ongoing OfS Registration conditions and with Charity Law. 

Yours sincerely, 

Niall Clarke-Petty 


